First Baptist Church Weekly Newsletter

October 25th - 31st, 2020

Throughout the month of October, we will be participating in the World Mission Offering

Your gift is vital support for global servants and partners serving in over 70 countries.

Total offering to date: \$1104.00

FBC Family- I hope that you have had some time this week to remember Pastor Bob and what he meant to you. If you were unable to watch his funeral it is still recorded and can be found on Eastgate's website with his obituary.

https://www.eastgatefuneral.com/obituary/rev-robert-bob-weiss

We have had many pastors and churches reach out to let us know they are praying for our church and congregation. This is going to be a difficult time of adjustment as we mourn Pastor Bob and try to move forward. Please continue to pray for Beth and Ben, as well as our church family and leadership team. I asked Beth's permission to share the prayer that Lori read at Pastor Bob's funeral. Beth said that Pastor Bob often wrote prayers based on his daily scripture reading. This was written by him on October 1st. I hope that it will help somehow in your healing.

Kathy Martin, Church Moderator



I pray that from your glorious, unlimited resources

You will empower me with inner strength through Your Spirit.

Then You will make Your home in my heart as I trust in You. May my roots grow down into Your love and keep me strong.

And may I have the power to understand, as all God's people should, how wide, how long, how high, and how deep Your love is.

May I experience Your love, though it is too great to understand fully.

Then I will be made complete with all the fullness of life and power that comes from You."

Ephesians 3:16-19

Written by Pastor Bob Weiss, October 1, 2020.

Birthdays this Week

29th Ralph Layton 29th Margaret Malmgren 29th Sheila Quick 31st Micah Lundblad



You touched our lives

With your faith, kindness, friendship and amazing sense of humor. You made our days so much more fun and much more colorful. There are so many wonderful memories. There is simply no way of replacing you!

When someone like Pastor Bob, who was deeply loved, not even loss or separation can make us lose him from our hearts. If anything, he will be remembered and honored even more. "A person who has truly touched your life will always stay with you no matter what."

May you always feel the strength of our love for you even though you are no longer here with us. We will never stop loving you and missing you. We will never stop wishing that you were still here with us.

"Well done, good and faithful servant. You have been faithful over a little; I will set you over much. Enter into the joy of your master." – Matthew 25:21

PRAYER REQUESTS THIS WEEK

Armin S.

Beth A, Dale & Annette E. daughter- treatment for brain tumor.

Bruce R

Caryl K

Charlotte M

Deb Burck Hospitalized

Donella E
Tested positive for COVID

Gary A
Tested positive for <u>COVID</u>

Gary L

Jeff F

Leo H

Lynelle K (Caryl's daughter)

Beth, Ben and W Family

Philippe N-Hepatitis C and autoimmune issues

Renee H

Scott S

Scott W
Judy W brother
Kidney chemo treatments

Steve W dealing with ALS

